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November 15, 2018

Dear Friends,

It has been a long time since I have written a letter to our co-workers. There has really been no change
to write about and so I put off writing. Accent Radio is still supporting Mark Alexander in China;
however, he started having trouble doing his work with the new restrictions put down by the Chinese
government. There was also the concern of education for his teenage son. We have not heard from
him since March and are a little concerned. We have not forwarded funds to him since then because I
don't know if he is still in China or has taken his family to England. I usually transferred his funds
directly to his Chinese bank. Pray that we hear from him soon.

On the personal side, not much has happened this year. The highlight was a visit to our son Stephen
who lives in the San Juan Islands. Leon was not able to go and spent the week in a Respite Care
facility. I worked it out that he had people coming every day to make his time there less stressful.
After I returned home I fell and broke some bones in my foot which has kept me off my feet for a

couple of months.

Leon's situation has not changed which is distressing for him but the upside is that he has accepted his
situation by the grace of God. He is pleasant, friendly, a joy to serve and be around. I know that
prayers of God's family, friends and family members have contributed to his overall healthy outlook
and good health over all. We do struggle occasionally with pressure soars but quickly get them under
control. God has been good to supply our needs and has afforded us caregivers as we need them.
Occasionally a friend will keep Leon over a weekend which gives me a break. Our son Andrew has
found us a handicap van to take Leon to appointments and an occasional day out. I thank God that
Leon is still with us and I grow to love him more every day. This year we celebrated 56 years together.

Currently we are living with Andrew and Leigh. We deeded them our property and they are currently
building a house on our old plot of land and we will have an separate living space connected to their
home once it is complete.

Thanks to all of you for your prayers and your support over the years. Because of this, we are able to
carry on. We have been able to witness to and encourage many people these last five years. God put us
in this place for a reason and we just pray that we are fulfilling His will for our lives at this season of
life. As the hymn says, “ We'll understand it all by and by.” God is good and greatly to be praised. We
feel His presence and enjoy His fellowship. May God bless you all as we enter this season of
Thanksgiving and Christmas.

“In everything give thanks: for this is the will of God, in Christ Jesus concerning you.” I Thess. 5:18

We give thanks for you!

Loy
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